Spokes Planning Group

Minutes of meeting of 10 Dec. 2012
Present: BC, PH, AM, ER, DR, MS, SS;        Apols: EH

1 South-West Edinburgh Neighbourhood Partnership (NP) cycle-related projects:

We discussed a list, from MS, of about 20 projects, most of which we supported in principle. We seek improvements to routes between the 3 Napier campuses – Merchiston, Craiglockhart, and Sighthill;  including alternatives to the canal towpath for faster cyclists; and cycle lanes on Calder Rd (already has extensive bus lanes); signage is important too, esp. from canal to Sighthill Campus. MS to pursue with the NP.

2 Leith Walk improvements:

PH attended the stakeholder meeting, and he and AM were also at the public exhibition. We discussed a list of 13 points from Greener Leith (GL), and agreed we supported these in principle, and could do a joint Spokes/GL submission; however, we'd like one change just north of London Rd, where the cycle lane should be at the left, not in the middle, and the L-turning lane replaced by a bus lane (since little traffic turns L here). And some smaller points. SS to email Ally T of GL.

3 Petition re dogs on lead on paths: agreed not to support this.

4 Blackford Ave/Grange Loan junc: letter from C Burwell noted. Reply suggesting a 'virtual' build-out, using paint (note 24 bus has to turn R into Grange Loan). PH to reply to CB.

5 Port'y Rd/Craigentinny Ave: Minor changes to the junc proposed, even though lay-out was not cause of fatal accident last year; Restalrig Ave. exit to be re-aligned to come out at a right-angle; end-on parking to be replaced with side-on; build-outs on Port'y Rd to stop parking close to junc.

6 North Meadows Walk: email consultations, via Richard G, have agreed the broad principles, so the plans can go ahead quickly (2013); link to George Sq to be included.

7 Trams:

a) Thompsons lawyers are taking up a 'campaign' re tram lines; the risk however is that cyclists might end up banned from Princes St. We agreed other lawyers and organisations offer insurance, and that no one firm should be chosen for special treatment. ER to email DdF.

b) S. St. Andrews St is open, and the layout of the lines, and the angles for crossing them, are as bad as feared. To raise with Tram Liaison Group.

c) bylaws – these were raised recently at CEC cttee. We were alerted that cycles would be banned; we protested, and the bylaws are to be re-drafted; Cllrs acknowledge that trials of bike carriage have been agreed.

d) timetable for re-openings of path routes have slipped in some cases; but ramp at Russell Rd is now open.

8 Tenement parking: trials in 3 streets to take place; installation autumn 2013, for 2-year trial. We are concerned at this long delay.

9 QBiC launch: we got very late notice of this; but useful publicity (covered on Reporting Scotland), and contact with pro-cycling journalist from The Times.

10 Road maintenance: end of special provision means effectively a cut of £3m in the CEC budget. Members to write to Cllrs seeking re-instatement in 2013 budget.

11 Route to Dalkeith via A772: agreed not to take this up as an issue, but to respond when appropriate; not all are agreed about need for uphill cycle lane.

12 Cycle parking at supermarkets: provision is patchy to poor; but little evidence of un-met demand (cf Haymarket Station!). More urgent is to press for better pkg at LOCAL 'supermarkets' (eg Metro, Local), where conversion has happened without planning permission, and provision poor if there is none nearby.

13 NPF3: now out for consultation. DdF has submitted a scheme on behalf of Spokes. 

SPP: also out for consultation. PH to draft a response (due date, 11 Jan.), supporting the principles of previous SPP, and seeking more implementation of them.

14 Responsible Parking Bill: to be launched at Parl't, 12 Dec. PH to attend. Members to write to MSPs afterwards, seeking their support for it.

15 Scottish Budget: Transport (ICI) Cttee wants more money for cycling, but fudged the issue of where the money should come from. 

UK budget has awarded an extra £311m to Scotland, under 'Barnett Consequentials', for 'shovel-ready' projects. (So we all know where that will go, then!).

FETA is to be wound up, and responsibility for maintenance of FRB to be taken on by Transport Scotland.

16 UK All-Party Parl'y Cycling Group (APPCG): DdF has sent a submission to their consultation on 'Get Britain Cycling', with special ref to what Edinburgh is doing.

17 Midlothian: members and others complain about lack of cycle provision on A701 at new Asda.

18 Bike count: latest figures show cycling up, cars down.

19 Edin Design Guidance: ER has done a response to the consultation; we agreed mention that overnight cycle parking should be in locations not accessible to public (cf Sugarhouse Close); and that 'car parking' should be 'parking', and include cycles; plus the importance of signage where ped/cycle access is achieved, as at location near Tollcross, where an important cut-through is under-used because signage lacking.

20 Planning applications and PANs:

Kinnaird Park supermarket: no comment needed;

Caltongate: PH, AM attended PAN exhibition and left comments; further consultation due in new year;

Duddingston Park S (adjacent South Sub.): PH attended exhibition and left comments; proposals look good but we must ensure link to 'Asda' path is put in;

Lochend Butterfly: connection to Meadowbank retail park is vital, but bridge may have only a ramp beside steps, not a proper ramp; PH has alerted local Cllrs and MSPs to the issues, esp. seeking involvement with Network Rail.

Bike sheds: a member's case where CEC sought removal, has been overturned.

NEXT MEETING … Tues. 22 Jan.2013 (note change of day!), 7.30pm, at David Roy's, 8 Monkwood Ct., EH9 2DY (off Kilgraston Rd). 
Peter Hawkins
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